Newington Board of Selectmen’s Minutes
Monday, September 27, 2010
6:30pm Town Hall

Chr. Jan Stuart called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.

Present: Chairman Jan Stuart, Selectmen Cosmas locovozzi and Jack O'Reilly, Peg Lamson as Newington’s
Rep from the PDA, and Administrative Assistant Beatrice Marconi.

Appreciation Plague for Hosting Boy Scouts of America
Ms. Lamson thanked Selectman O’Reilly for his time spent on the organizational meetings and also thanked

the Selectmen for their kindness in hosting the Boy Scouts the weekend of the Air Show. Both the PDA and
Scouts appreciated all that Newington did. A plague was given to the Board. She also handed out a PDA
Newsletter. Peg passed pictures around of Zelita and Louisa Morgan, wife and daughter of our Town
Planner, and told the Selectmen that having them there at Pease waving a Brazilian flag to welcome the
pilots was really quite nice and brought many a smiles to all there. Chr. Stuart stated that recognition to
the Fire & Police Departments was well deserving too.

Snow Removal and Winter Road Maintenance Policy
Selectman locovozzi moved to approve with amendments. Selectman O’Reilly seconded. Motion pussed
3-0. (an on-call ice patrol section was included for early detection of black ice. 4:00am-8:00am)

Salt Contract 2010-2011
Selectman O’Reilly moved to sign the International Salt Company’s contract (formerly Morton Salt)
In the amount 0f$55.92 p/ton. Seconded by locovozzi, Motion passed 3-0.

Appointment — Trustee of Trust Funds

Selectman O’Reilly moved to appointment Christopher Bellmare as a Trustee of the Trust Funds.
Seconded Selectman locovozzi. Chr. Stuart added that she felt Mr. Bellmare would be a terrific asset to
the position. Motion passed 3-0.

Election Worker Compensation

Because of the extended hours and State counting mandates placed on our workers, the Board felt the
election workers should be paid more than the usual $75.00. Therefore, Selectman locovozzi moved to pay
the workers 5 125.00 for Federal and State Elections and $ 75.00 for all other Elections. Seconded by
O’Reilly. Motion passed 3-0.

Facility Use:

Border Patrol — New Town Hall — Nov 16, 2010; Dec 14; Jan 11, 2011; Feb 15; March 5; April 19

UNH Marine Docents — New Town Hall — Dec 9 - Monthly Meeting and Luncheon - til 4:00pm

Bridge Club — Old Town Hall — Sept 13 thru Dec 31 - Monday Mornings til 3:00pm - 50 People (No Chg)
Grove Picnic Area — Oct 3 —noon til 4 - Spinney Birthday Party

All granted and fees waived

Minute Approval:
Selectman O’Reilly moved to approve the minutes of Sept 13. Selectman locovozzi seconded. Motion
passed 3-0.

Selectman O’Reilly moved to adjourn at 7:10pm. Seconded and passed 3-0.

Respectively Submitted,
Beatrice Marconi
Administrative Assistant



